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16 November 2022 
 
Development Strategy Team  
Town Hall  
Evreux Way  
Rugby 
CV21 2RR 

VIA EMAIL ONLY: localplan@rugby.gov.uk  
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Draft Charging Schedule Consultation 

Pegasus Group have been instructed by Persimmon Homes (Central) to submit a response to the 
consultation on the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Draft Charging Schedule. Persimmon 
Homes (Central) have a number of interests within Rugby Borough, including at Coton Park East.  

Persimmon Homes (Central) acknowledge the intention of the Council to impose CIL charges within 
the Borough. The proposed changes are significant, particularly for residential development. It is 
noted that strategic sites are proposed to be excluded from CIL and relevant obligations sought 
through Section 106/Section 278 agreements. This approach is due to specific infrastructure 
requirements associated with the strategic sites. This approach is supported and reflects the 
specific nature of strategic sites infrastructure requirements which are best met through tailored 
S106 agreements.  

As set out in the draft Charging Schedule, CIL is a set charge on all developments which creates 
net additional floor space exceeding 100 sqm. The draft Charging Schedule distinguishes between 
urban and rural areas. It does not make any distinction between Greenfield and previously 
developed sites. The introduction of CIL charges is likely to adversely impact the viability of 
previously developed sites. This could ultimately discourage the development of previously 
developed sites, which runs counter to the aspirations of local and national policy (Section 11 of the 
NPPF and Policy GP3 of the adopted Local Plan).  

As currently drafted, the Charging Schedule does not propose to offer exceptional circumstances 
relief (see paragraph 29), which is not supported. By not making exceptional circumstances relief 
available, the Council is taking a rigid approach, which does not allow for site–specific 
circumstances where exceptional relief may be appropriate. The Planning Practice Guidance (PPG) 
on Community Infrastructure Levy is clear that charging authorities may offer relief from the levy 
in exceptional circumstances where a person responsible for a specific scheme cannot afford to 
pay the levy (paragraph 076, reference ID: 25-076-20190901). This would be of particular benefit 
for previously developed sites with viability concerns, as one of the conditions for granting 
exceptional circumstances relief is that the charging authority must consider that paying the full 
levy would have an unacceptable impact on the development’s viability (Part 6, Section 55 of the 
Community Infrastructure Levy Regulations (2010)). It is important to note that exceptional relief 
is granted at the discretion of the charging authority (Part 6, Section 57 of the Community 
Infrastructure Levy Regulations (2010)), so the Council retain control over the decision-making 
process. There is no reason for the Council not to make exceptional circumstances relief to allow 






